
Matters

“We don’t push anyone to get involved at the end of the 
training but all the participants agreed to recruit within 
their workplace and to attend the branch AGM next year. 
On top of this, several have agreed to be contacts and 
some have agreed to become stewards,” added Lynne.

“This was a great group of women to work 
with—they made my job very easy. Most 
of them had never met before but because 
they were all so open and friendly it was 
like they had known one another for years. 
There was a wealth of talent and skills 

on the training and I hope everyone left feeling more 
confident about using their skills both in the union and 
in everyday life. I’m really looking forward to meeting up 
with everyone again soon.” Lynne Course tutor 

There will be a half day follow up with the participants 
after the branch AGM to see how they are getting on and 
to support them with their development. 

Lynne continued,  “I would like to thank the branch 
committee for their donation of £600.00 towards the 
cost of the event and for the support and assistance 
received from stewards and officers, particularly Inez 

Teece and Tricia Morrison, both with organising the 
training and also for their participation.”

“This has been a very successful event which has 
encouraged more women to get involved in their 
union. Who knows – maybe we can do it all over 
again next year!” Said Lynne. 

Please contact Lynne on 01224 620624 for further 
information on Pathways training.

Come along to the AGM
The Branch Annual General Meeting will be held on Wed 17th Feb at the Kintore Arms, 
Inverurie from 7.15pm A buffet will be available from 6.30pm.

The AGM is the main policy making forum for the branch and it is where branch officers and 
stewards are elected. It is your opportunity to come along and find out what the branch 
has been doing and to hold your branch officers and stewards to account for their work 
throughout the year. The annual accounts will be presented at the AGM and you will get a 
chance to ask questions about all aspects of the branch’s work. 

Remember that the union is only as strong as its members. Please come along and support 
us, especially if you have had a service from us in the past.

Thirteen women from the Branch who 
attended a 2 day residential Pathways course 
in the Jurys Hotel, Aberdeen in November 
2009 described the experience as enjoyable 
and inspiring. 

The Pathways course is aimed at women members and 
new activists who would like to find out more about 
UNISON and to see how the skills they already have can be 
used in a union setting. It also has the advantage as with all 
UNISON training, of being done in paid time off work.

“I really enjoyed the day and felt a great sense of being 
part of something bigger, and hearing everyone’s stories. I 
have a meeting coming up with a manager and feel much 
better about tackling it after the Pathways day.” Bernadette 

Lynne Duncan, Organising assistant, who organised 
and tutored the course said, “It went really well. All the 
women who came along took part fully in the event 
and I think got a lot out of it – they are all certainly more 
informed about UNISON and how the skills they already 
use in their everyday life are transferable to participating 
in the union. 

Women members enjoy a pathway into UNISON

Aberdeenshire
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s UNISON Scotland launches its ‘Public 
Works’ campaign (the Scottish arm of the 
union’s ‘Million Voices for Change’ campaign) 
with the message that public service cuts 

will increase costs for ordinary families and will delay 
economic recovery, the branch is keen to play our part 
in getting the message over. We will be running stalls 
in Woodhill House and Gordon House, so come along 
and support us and add your voice to protect our public 
services.

What can you do?
Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair said, “We 
think it is really important to involve 
our members in this campaign. After all 
we are both the front-line providers of 
public services and the users of public 
services. Who knows their importance 
and their value better that us?”

“So please, come along to our stalls and 
sign up to our “Public Works” campaign,” she 
urged.

Kate added, “You can also sign up individually to the 
“Million Voices” campaign at national level. We would 
also like you to tell us what you do in your job and why it 
is important. And tell us your own experiences of using 
public services - how they have supported you and 
your families, by going to the branch website at www.
aberdeenshireunison.com”

Why public services are  
so important
Affordable and value 
for money
Kate warned, “We need to get across 
the message that if these services are 
cut back or privatised the increased 
costs of paying for them individually 
can only increase the cost burden on 
hard-pressed families. We estimate 
the average household gets more than £10,000 a year 
in benefits from public services. Public delivery provides 
value for money through economies of scale and stopping 
shareholders taking profits out of the pot. A year’s 
domestic waste collection sourced privately would cost 

We all need to do our bit to defend 
public service jobs and services

around £2,500, and the average cost of a year’s education 
outside the public sector in Scotland is around £8,200.” 

Important for the economy
Bob Revie, Branch Secretary added, “But it is not just 
that public services are essential for 
all of us. They also play a key part 
in the economic well-being of our 
communities. Cuts in public sector jobs, 
pay and pensions will only lead to less 
money being spent to stimulate the 
economy, and if public services were 
cut they would order and contract less with the private 
sector. 

“Far from being 
the drain on the 
economy argued by 
those who created 
the economic 
crisis, the public 
sector contracts 
for supplies and 
services from the 
private sector - 
especially important 

when private industry faces reduced order books. 

A just and fairer society

“In addition money spent in the 
economy by public service staff will 
not be there if we accept the advice 
of the right wing think tanks to cut 
jobs, pay and pensions. Now is the 
time to build a fairer society based 
on social justice, good jobs and 
quality public services. It is up to all 
of us to highlight the importance of 
public services and to get across the 
message that Public Works!”  said Bob.

Please come along and visit our 
stall at Gordon House on the10th 

and Woodhill House on the 11th of February. 
There will be gifts and the opportunity to 
have your photograph and name added to 
the million voices for change campaign. 

A

The average 
household 

benefits by more 
than £10,000 a 

year from public 
services.

 Cuts in public 
sector jobs, pay 

and pensions will 
only lead to less 

money being spent 
to stimulate the 

economy.
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Water for life:
publicly
owned and
regulated

Teaching
and caring:
schools
nurture your
children

8.30am:
Walk your
children to
their
publicly
funded
school, 
and leave
them in the
care of
school staff. 

Rules are in
place for
safety and
to ensure
that what
the pupils learn is appropriate and useful.
Teachers follow guidelines which protect
your child from being taught nonsense, and
they must have a government-sanctioned
qualification.

A day in
the life...

Our public services are the most efficient way to deliver the
things we need. You use public services every day and you
get enormous value for what you pay. Here’s how...

1pm Lunch break:
You buy a sandwich,
soup and a drink.
They’re safe to eat as
environmental health
officers ensure that
shops prepare and
store the food in a
hygienic manner.
Legislation covers the
farmers and the
companies which
process ingredients of
your food to ensure
your safety.

Morning at work: You are
protected by a range of laws
governing your health and
safety, the hours you can be
forced to work and your right
to be paid a minimum wage.
You are protected from
discrimination and bullying and
violence particularly on the
grounds of race, gender, age
and sexual orientation.

11am: While you
work, the public
sector refuse
collectors take away
your domestic
rubbish and
recycling. This
protects you and
your family from
vermin and disease.
Recycling helps
reduce greenhouse
gas emissions.

Environmental
health: making
sure your food
is safe to eat 

Green, clean:
saving the
planet and
keeping you
safe

7am: You make coffeewith the safe
drinking water provided and monitored for
safety by Scottish Water. You have a shower
and use the toilet that flushes into the public
sewerage system safe in the knowledge that
it’s not flowing down the street spreading
cholera and other diseases. 

The electricity and gas that you use may
now be provided by the private sector but
OFGEM regulates the market and a range of
health and safety laws protect you from
being electrocuted or blown up. 

a million
voices
for

change

Public works:
public services
provide quality
of life for all of
us, every day 

8pm: Phone your sister in the USA to
update her on your mother who had a
heart attack a few days ago. 

Your sister's American father-in-law was
bankrupted by hospital bills after a heart
attack, but your mum in the UK won’t have
to sell her home to pay for healthcare. The
paramedics who saved her life, her
angioplasty and hospital stay were all paid
for by the NHS out of our taxes and
national insurance payments. 

Your mother is now back home, and has
help from social services, so you can
continue to work while supporting her in
her recovery. She will soon start a free NHS
exercise class, and is getting help to move
to a healthier lifestyle. This will cut down her
chances of another attack. As she is over
sixty, she also gets all her medicines free.

7pm: Take the kids
to the park. Your
children play and you
can relax and enjoy a
healthy walk in the
fresh air. 

The park is full of
people having fun
and taking exercise.
Council gardeners
ensure it looks great.
The wardens fine
those who litter or
don’t clean up after
their dogs. 

Your partner is
swimming at the
council’s leisure
centre in the park,
where the children
also do sports
activities with the
trained and
accredited staff who
work there.  

A day in the life...

10pm: You sit down
to watch the news.
At the end of a busy
day you are reminded
of what life is like for
others who do not
have the public
services and therefore
the quality of life that
we enjoy.

4.30pm After shopping you call in to 
the NHS mobile clinic in the supermarket
car park. There you have a mammogram 
as part of the NHS programme to support
early detection and treatment of cancers.
Like all screening programmes, not only
does this increase your chances of surviving
any illness that is detected, it saves money
as prevention is much cheaper than cure. 

Afternoon at work:Once you have all your mail
safely posted using the public Royal Mail service,
you take advantage of flexible working to leave a
bit early. You use the public transport system to
get from work to your local shopping centre,
where you have a health appointment, and you
can also pick up a few things for dinner.

Health for all:
Our NHS
works for
everyone’s
wellbeing
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a million
voices
for

change

Public Works
campaign
www.unison-
scotland.org.uk

For further
infomation or
to join UNISON
call 0845 355
0845 
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What our members said “Health care is second to none and my family have 
had nothing but good experiences. My father 
who sadly passed away and my mother have had 
fantastic help from the care services.  My partner is 
from Thailand where you have to pay for virtually all 
services. Some areas in towns only get running water 
for a couple of hours a day or even every second day. 
When we return from there we appreciate the public 
services which we take for granted.” Ian, Turriff“We sometimes take public services for granted 

and dont actually consider the level of public 
services that we use. From this point of view I am 
sure there are many ways that public services 
support me both within the family home, within 
the community and at work. For excample I have 
recently been supported by health professionals 
in being aided to return to work.” Lynn, Ellon

“I always notice the higher standard we have in road 
and pavement maintenance compared with anywhere 
else I have visited in the world.” Morag, Aberdeen

“I make use of local leisure facilities including swimming 
pool, library and community centre. These facilities add to 
my quality of life during my leisure time.” Jill, Inverurie

UNISON Scotland has produced 
a leaflet ‘A day in the life...’ 
demonstrating the importance 
of public services to everyone’s 
lives and pointing to the huge 
costs that would fall on people 
if public services were not 
available. The leaflet follows an 
average woman through her day 
and points out our dependence 
on public services - from 
water and sewerage, through 
environmental health and refuse 
collection, to education and 
health care. It points out that 
all of us rely on public services, 
not just the most vulnerable, for 
whom they can be a lifeline.

Joint unions submit pay claim for next year and 
call for fair treatment for low paid council staff
UNISON and the other unions representing Scottish local 
council workers, submitted our claim for an annual pay 
rise at the annual meeting of the negotiating body, The 
Scottish Joint Council in Edinburgh, on 25th November. 

This claim is for the period starting in April of this year 
when the current agreement ceases. The claim is for a 
one-year rise of 3% or £600 (whichever is the greater) 
with a significant underpinning for 
the low paid – including a claim for all 
workers to be paid a living wage of at 
least £7.00 per hour. 

Ian McDonald, Branch Treasurer 
said, “Local councils have already 

agreed to pay their chief officials 2.5% over 
this period, and teaching staff 2.4%. It would 
be invidious if our political leaders now try 
to make the lowest paid staff pay for the 
economic crisis. Bankers and fat cats in the city 
get help – it is time for hard-pressed public 
service workers to get that help.” 

“Our members in Scotland’s local councils have already 
delivered around £200m worth of efficiency savings with 
a loss of around 7,000 jobs. It is only fair that councils 
should share these efficiency savings with staff as well as 
with council tax payers.” 
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h Join us today: 	 UNISON Aberdeenshire 
Tel: 		  01224 620624 
E-mail: 		  aberdeenshire@unison.co.uk 
		  www.aberdeenshireunison.com

UNISON secures council 
pledge to consult staff and 
unions in Playgroups review 

Competition
In this issue all we are asking you to do is to tell us why public services are important to you (please attach another piece of 
paper if necessary). All entries received will be put in a hat and the entry drawn out will win the £25 cheque. We would like 
to be able to use your quotes as part of our campaign to defend public services so please let us know if that’s okay.

Name: 

Address:

Job:

Membership number:

Public Services are important to me because…..

I am happy to be quoted in the Branch Newsletter or website	 YES/NO

Cut out and send in to UNISON Freepost (AB048), 7 Alford Place, Aberdeen.

David stands in
We are delighted to report that Regional 
Organiser Emma Phillips has had a baby boy, 
John, a little brother for Sarah. All are doing well. 

We are pleased to welcome David O’Connor 
to the Branch as acting Regional Organiser 
covering for Emma’s maternity leave. 

Congratulations 
Mrs Isla Swan from Turriff

you were last times winner and a 
cheque for £25 is on its way.

UNISON along with GMB and Unite met with 
management representatives of the council’s education 
service in November to discuss the implications of the 
forthcoming review for playgroup staff and secured 
agreement on full consultation and no changes to 
Playgroups and staff  until the review is completed. 

If any member would like further information they 
can contact Kate Ramsden via the UNISON Resource 
Centre on 01224 620624 or go to the Branch website at 
the link below http://www.aberdeenshireunison.com/
educationissues/playgroupreview.html

Could F.O.I. help you?
If you are one of the people who was denied your results 
and managers comments unless you were going to the 
formal stage of your Single Status Appeal, you may be 
interested to know that a simple request addressed to 
foi@aberdeenshire .gov.uk will get you that information.

Branch Website wins award
The branch website has won UNISON 
Scotland’s Branch Communications Award 
2009 for Best Use of Electronic Media. 

The award was presented to Kate Ramsden, Web 
manager, by Lilian Macer, Vice Convenor at UNISON’s 
Scottish Council Meeting of Scottish branches on 
Saturday 5th Dec 2009, along with a cheque for £250.

Kate said, “I am delighted that once again Aberdeenshire 
Branch has won a Communications and Campaigns 
award. I think it is a tribute to all the organising and 
campaigning work done by the branch. 

“I maintain the website, but I am never short of things 
to report. We are a very active branch and the website 
shows just how much work all our branch officers and 
activists do to support our members.”


